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�����: John Crabtree, Chair of BIIP; Frances Done, Vice Chair of BIIP; Councillor Keith 

Wakefield, Panel member; Steve Robinson, Panel member; Sally Hammond, adviser to the 

Panel 

���: Councillor Ian Ward, Leader of the Council; Councillor Brigid Jones, Deputy Leader of 

the Council; Dawn Baxendale, Chief Executive; Clive Heaphy, Corporate Director Finance and 

Governance; Jonathan Tew, Assistant Chief Executive  

�"�#$: Alex Powell and Joanne Allison 

 

1. John Crabtree welcomed all attendees to the meeting and congratulated Dawn 

Baxendale on her appointment as Birmingham’s new pe
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unsustainable; that the 2018/19 budget must be delivered without overspending; and 

that robust plans for 2019/20 will be made as early as possible on the assumption that 

no further reserves will be used to support that year’s budget. 

 

14. Dawn Baxendale  and Clive Heaphy confirmed that getting a grip on the Council’s 

finances to achieve a balanced budget for  2019/2020 without drawing on reserves will 

require changes to the organisation’s culture, skill-set and approach to accountability. 

Also required will be a more strategic and joined-up political/managerial leadership 

approach to organisational and service design, financial planning, commercialisation and 

commissioning. Clive Heaphy confirmed that the Council was developing its invest to 

save approach and requiring robust business cases t


